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December 1970 
Vol. II No. 3 

Published regularly during the academic year, except for holidays and vacations, by the Office of 
Development and Public Relations. News of general interest to the college community is earnestly 
requested so that Happenings can be a comprehensive preview of what's new and what's coming on 
campus. 

Dec . 6 

Dec. 8 

Dec. 9 

Dec. 10 

Dec. 11 

Dec. 13 

Dec . 17 

NOW 

Service of Lessons and Carols. SRC Glee Club and St. Mary's Church Choir. 
St. Mary's Church, Newport. 7:30 p. m. Open. Free. Contact: Glenn Giuttari, ext. 58. 

French Club Meeting. 7:30 p. m . O'Hare . 

Faculty Senate Meeting. 2:00 p. m. O'Hare. 

SRC Glee Club Performance. Informal singing in the wards, V. A. Hospital, Providence, 
R . I. Contact: Glenn Giuttari , ext . 58. 

Recruiter on Campus. Mr. Richard J. Lawson, Hartford Hospital. Placement Office, 
O'Hare . Contact: Sr. M. Marjorie Walsh, ext. 68. 

A Contrast in Black. Abraham Davis, Jr. Sponsored by the Speakers Committee of the 
Student Congress. 8:00 p. m. Ochre Court. Free. Contact: Maryclare Johnson, ext. 64. 

Recruiter on Campus. Lt . Patricia Breeding, United States Marine Corps. Placement 
Office, O'Hare. Contact: St. M. Marjorie Walsh, ext. 68. 

The Christian Life Center Collegiate Community Mass . Mercy Gallery. 11:15 a. m. 
Open. Contact: Fr. Johnson, ext . 16. 

Holly Dinner. Ochre Court. 
Faculty: Social Hour: 5-6 p. m. 

Dinner: 6 p. m . 
Candlelight Ceremony: 7:30 p. m. 

Students: Social Hour: 4:30-5:30 p. m. 
Dinner: 5:00-6:15 p. m . 

Dec. 18 Christmas Vacation begins after last class. 

Dec.. 19-20 WoTkshop in Police Community Relations. Hope Center. Contact: Dr. Lester Carr, ext. 23. 

J an . 4 Classes Resume. 
KUDOS 

Dr. John F. Quinn, P eace Dale, R . I. , a professor of education and former vice president at the 
University of Rhode Island, has been elected chairman of the College's 10-member board of trustees. 
A former member of SRC's advisory board, which he had served as chairman for five years, Dr. Quinn 
was among the first laymen elected to the board of t rustees in 1967 . He succeeds the late Cornelius C. 
Moore, Newport, who was board chairman at the time of his death last August. 

The Alliance Francaise at SRC marked the twentieth anniversary of their founding with a reception and 
banquet in the State Dining Room of Ochre Court. Guests of honor at the banquet were Monsieur Daniel 
Oriez, consul general of France in Boston, and Monsieur George I. Duca, director of the Federation of 
Alliances Francaises, New York City. Other guests included four of the 12 former winners of the 
Alliance's "Summer Study in Paris" awards, one of whom was Miss Susan A. Edward, Middletown, a 
SRC graduate. Bringing the greetings of the College to the festivities was SRC president, Sr. Mary 
Christopher , R. S. M., who is president of the Providence and Newport Senior Alliances Francaises. 
The officers of the local chapter were also on hand, as were members of SRC's French department. 
The latter group included professor Georgette V. Ramos, who founded the Alliance F:r;ancaise at 
Salve Regina in 1950. 

(MORE) 



ADD ONE 

Dr. Ascanio G. DiPippo, professor and chairman of the chemistry department, has announced 
that the department recently received donations of technical journals from several chemical corporations 
and individual donors. Once received, all gifts are suitably labeled to indicate the donor, and are made 
available for use in the Landrigan Library. Contributors include: Mr. Stanley L. Ehrlich, Middletown, 
R. I.; Dart Industries, Paramus, N. J.; Inmont Corporation, Clifton, N. J.; Dean Associates, North 
Scituate, R. I. ; and the U.S. Naval Underwater Weapons Systems Command, Newport. 

Miss Anne Breton '74, has been elected president of the Rhode Island Student National Education 
Association. 

HERE 

A Welcome to the SRC community is heartily extended to two new members of the faculty whose names 
were inadvertently omitted from the November edition of Happenings : Sr. Margaret Murphy, 
instructor in mathematics, and Sr. Marie Corinne Walsh, assistant professor of education, and 
director of elementary education. 

Some 250 fathers from a dozen states were on the SRC campus for the ninth annual Father-Daughter 
Weekend. The visiting Dads joined their daughters in a round of activities including tours, receptions, 
classroom visitation, speeches, an annual business meeting, dinner , dance, and a guitar Mass. A 
focal point of the traditional Weekend, sponsored by the Salve Regina Fathers Council, was "A 
Kaleidoscope of Learning," a series of special presentations by several of the College's academic 
departments, admissions office, and Christian Life Center. 

The SRC Guild welcomed the College's freshmen and their mothers last month at a reception held in 
Ochre Court. The reception, sponsored annually by the Guild, gave Guild members and their guests 
an opportunity to get acquainted and hear brief informal reports of campus life by members of the 
administration and faculty, Guild counselors, and club moderators . 

The Student National Education Association at SRC participated in "Speak Out," a day-long forum on 
teacher education, held simultaneously at almost every major teacher training institution in N eV{ 
England, and designed to represent the first phase in a student-initiated action to bring about coµipre­
hensive reform in teacher education. SRC's program incorporated the theme of "New Trends and Needed 
Changes" into static displ_ays, audio-visual demonstrations, and panel discussions . Coordinating the 
campus event were the Misses Mary Margaret Gontarz '73, and Linda Wygant '72, while Miss Anne 
Breton '74 served as one of six state coordinators for the entire New England program. 

SRC's chapter of SNEA r-ecently sponsored an audio-visual workshop on campus. Special guest fo:r the 
event was Mr. Joseph Travers, director of the audio-visual center at Middle School, Middletown, R. I. 

Miss Anne Breton '74 attended a SNEA-sponsored New England Regional Conference, held in Groton, 
Mass. 

The Christian Life Center's FLICKS '70 (Focusing Life in Cinema, Keynotes, and Symposia) presented 
the second of a five-part series on Dimensions of Man with a Keynote on "Social Man" by Jerrold A. 
Nussbaum, instructor in sociology; the film, The Subject Was Roses; and a subsequent symposium pre­
sented by Dr. Lester Carr, vice president for academic affairs, and Mr. Nussbaum. Moderating the 
programs was Rev . Christopher Johnson, O. P., director of the College's Christian Life Center . 

A responsive audience, representing various constituencies of the Salve and Newport communities, 
were on campus for a special lecture by Dr. Robert F. Delaney, a noted writer, lecturer, and 
communications specialist, who spoke on the topic of "Communicating With Youth," Dr. Delaney, 
a former director of the Edward R. Murrow Center of Public Diplomacy, Tufts University, is 
currently president of the Thunderbird Graduate School of International Management, Phoenix, Ariz. 

The glee clubs of SRC and St. Michael's College, Winooski, Vt., sang a combined N _ovember concert, 
featuring the music for brass and chorus of Giovanni Gabrieli and Daniel Pinkham. Conducting the 
44-voice SRC glee club was Mr. Glenn Giuttari , Accompanists were Sr . Marianne Postiglione, 
chairman of the music division of the creative arts department, and Miss Jeanne Roy, '71. Although 
this program was SRC's first full concert of the season, the glee club did present a "mini-concert" 
during the College's recent Father-Daughter Dance on campus. 

(MORE) 



ADD TWO 

Some 35 blind women of Rhode Island attended an afternoon program at SRC as the guests of the state's 
chapter of the International Federation of Catholic Alumnae. The annual visit included a special 
Mass, dinner, and entertainment. Members of Student Action Core served as hostesses for the five­
hour program, and assisted in accompanying the guests throughout the day's spiritual and social 
activities. 

The Spanish Club held its second meeting of the semester with seniors Kathy Augenthaler and Mary 
Amodeo summarizing the highpoints of an art course taken at the Prado Museum during their recent 
st ay in Madrid. 

Mr . Stanley Grashow, assistant professor of creative arts and chairman of the department, was the 
guest speaker at a meeting of the local AAUW chapter in Ochre Court. His program included a 
slide presentation and a discussion on modern art . 

Mr . Joseph L. Mccourt, principal of the Cumberland Middle School, Cumberland, R. I. addressed 
an education class of Dr. William Burrell. Mr. McCourt's daughter Kathryn '71 is currently student 
teaching at Cumber land Middle School. 

THERE 

Mrs. Dorothea P . Dutra, chairman of the department of nursing , attended a meeting of the National 
League for Nursing Council on Baccalaureate and Higher Degree Programs, in Miami, Florida. 
The purpose of the meeting was to discuss preparation of professional nurses in educational institutions, 
particularly preparation of the nurse with diploma school education; and to vote for the College's de­
partment of nursing, as a delegate to the business session. 

Sister Mary Marjorie Walsh, director of career guidance and placement, and Sr. Marie Corinne Walsh, 
assistant professor of education and director of elementary education, attended a November Peace 
Corps Campus Liaison Conference at Boston College. Speakers for the event included: Charles S. 
Amorosino, Jr . , New England Area Coordinator; Joseph H. Blatchford, National Director of Peace 
Corps ; Robert McKay, Director of Volunteer Recruitment ; and John Pincetich, Director of the 
Northeast Region. 

Rev. Richard E. Mandeville, instructor in theology, was interviewed on WPRO Radio, Providence , 
on his theological impressions of the rock opera "Jesus Christ, Superstar." The program will be 
aired again both locally and country-wide at later dates, and may be used by record companies in 
promoting similar programs. 

Naval Reserve Public Affairs Company 1-1, commanded by LCDR Ronald C. Brinn, vice president for 
development and public relations, joined forces with the First Naval District in conducting a two-day 
public affairs seminar--the first of its kind in the country. Participating in the Boston seminar were 
almost 100 public affairs personnel--Regular Navy, Reservists , and civilians - - from the five -state -
District. On hand to deliver the seminar's keynote address was RADM L. R . Geis, the Navy's Chief 
of Information. 

Sister Mary Jeannette Pivin, assistant professor of theology, was on hand to discuss the liturgy at a 
r ecent meeting of the Serra Club of Newport , held at the La Forge Casino Restaurant, Newport. 

Mr. Robert J . McKenna, assistant professor of political science, addressed the social studies class 
at Rogers High School. His topic was "The Political Implications and Present Day Parallels of 
the Depression." 
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